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NHS Scotland 2020-21 Consolidated Financial Reporting 
1 April 2020 to 31 March 2021 (Month 12) 

 
Purpose 

 

This paper summarises the financial position for NHS Scotland for the reporting year 2020-21.  It builds on the 

information published since September 2020, and sets out the full year position at 31 March 2021.  

 

The information contained in this report is a consolidation of the financial position as reported by all 22 NHS Boards.  All 

NHS Boards report regularly and publicly on local financial performance and this information is available through 

individual NHS Board websites.   

 
Consolidated Financial Position 

Throughout the financial year (April 2020 to March 2021) NHSScotland Boards have been working to deliver a balanced 

financial position. 

 

NHS Boards had identified an initial savings requirement of circa £430 million which were required in order to deliver 

financial balance.  All savings generated are retained locally by Boards and plans are continually developed throughout 

the year.   

 

NHS Boards are reporting a variance of circa £7 million for 2020-21. This position includes the receipt of additional 

funding from the Scottish Government to meet the reported pressures presented by the NHS Boards in response to 

Covid-19. Given the exceptional nature of this year, and consistent with the pausing of the NHS Board performance 

escalation framework, Covid-19 funding ensures that all NHS Boards can deliver a balanced financial position in 2020-

21. All funding for 2020-21 is provided on a non-repayable basis.  

 

Table 1 below provides the breakdown of the individual NHS Boards’ financial positions as at 31 March 2021 

 
* These figures remain indicative and subject to external audit.  


